
Guest Editorial

Mechatronics has been critical in engineering for quite some time, and its role in our field continues to
increase in importance. As the word `Mechatronics' suggests, it is not exclusively either mechanical or
electrical engineering, rather a combination of both and then some. Clearly, Mechatronics includes a variety
of other areas as well such as programming, chemistry, physics and much more. In fact, the term
`Mechatronics' embodies the direction in which the engineering profession is progressing. No longer can
an engineer be strictly a mechanical, electrical, civil, and chemical or any other type of engineer. The
successful modern engineer must operate to a certain degree in all of these disciplines. Yet the curricula of
most engineering institutions around the world are still rigidly divided into the basic engineering areas.

In this special issue of the International Journal of Engineering Education, new advances and concepts in
curriculum development for Mechatronics are presented. The papers are from institutions from around the
globe presenting a truly international perspective on Mechatronics education. Furthermore, these papers
present a wide spectrum of concepts from individual course designs to entire Mechatronics curricula
integrated between a variety of institutions. The information in this paper is an excellent foundation for
institutions wishing to embark on developing a mechatronics program or wishing to benchmark their
current mechatronics curricula.

I hope that you enjoy this special edition of the International Journal of Engineering Education. The
papers present some excellent concepts and raise some critical issues that are crucial not only for
Mechatronics education, but for engineering education as well. I am personally grateful to the authors
from across the globe that have contributed to this special edition. They have truly made this issue special,
and one that will be useful to many educators, worldwide.
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